

Camden Council

37 John Street, Camden NSW 2570 DX 25807 PO Box 183, Camden 2570 ABN: 31 117 341 764

Telephone: 02 4654 7777 Fax: 02 4654 7829

Email: mail@camden.nsw.gov.au

15 December 2010

Joint Regional Planning Panel GPO Box 3415 Sydney NSW 2000

Attention: Suzie Jattan

Dear Suzie,

RE:

Construction of educational establishment (K-12)

Council Ref: DA1385/2010 JRPP Ref: 2010SYW088

PROPERTY:

229 Macquarie Grove Road KIRKHAM

LOT: 1 DP: 217570

Reference is made to the above.

Please be advised that this application has now been withdrawn, as it has been determined that this proposal is required to be assessed by the Department of Planning, as the value of the development is over \$30 million and is therefore captured under Schedule 1 of the State Environmental Planning Policy (Major Development) 2005.

Should you have any enquiries in relation to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned on 02 4654 7710.

Yours sincerely,

Andrew Ison

DEVELOPMENT OFFICER (TOWN PLANNER)

(Development Branch)